7th October 2005

Twin Press Statement re: launch of Nestle Fairtrade Product

Twin Trading welcomes the news that Nestle intend to launch a Fairtrade product. We are delighted that Nestle’s senior management, after many years of attacking Fair Trade, have responded to the wishes of consumers and to the wider development movement to change their trading practises. Since Nestle accounts for one sixth of the world’s international coffee trade, they have the power to help make poverty history.

Their new initiative is a small step. Nestle trade 15 million bags of coffee a year. We understand that their new product is planned to use 3,000 bags, or 0.02% of their international trade. But the significance of their decision is greater than this. It marks a turn in policy, which needs urgent extension. As a mark of its commitment we call on Nestle to adopt the following four point programme as a transition to its full conversion to Fair Trade:

i) The 1.5 million bag commitment.  Increase the proportion of its international trade that is fairly traded by 2% of its total trade p.a., reaching the target of 1.5 million bags by 2010.

ii) 2% of Fair Trade sales for producer support. A critical aspect of Fair Trade is the support of small producers’ organisations. Leading Fair Trade brands invest at least 2% of their sales into producer support. Nestle should do likewise.

iii) Producer ownership.  Leading Fair Trade brands have producers with a share of ownership and representation on their Board of Directors. Nestle should take immediate steps for its Fair Trade coffee suppliers to have shares in the company and be represented in its structures of governance

iv) Ethical conduct. Small coffee producers have long complained at Nestle’s trading practices, notably:

· using market power to force producers to sell at below market prices

· using market power to undermine small producer organisations in favour of large merchants

· using their political power in developing countries to resist local labelling laws,  resist local legislation that ensures high quality coffee and resist local legislation that prevents the import of poor quality coffee into producer countries

· the promotion of Robusta coffee at the expense of Arabica coffee to reduce the quality and price in producer countries

· a lack of human  and social ethics in the commercial and negotiation process.

Nestle should immediately end such practices on all its trade as part of its transition policy.

Contact: Albert Tucker, Managing Director, Twin Trading 0207 422 2884
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